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Pastor Nominating Committee Update 
 

Your Pastor Nominating Committee (PNC) has been busy since being approved at the Con-

gregational meeting on January 29th.  

 

The first step in the process was completing the Ministry Information Form (MIF) which 

describes our church’s vision for ministry and mission. The Congregational Mission Study 

Report was instrumental in the development of the MIF. After approval by Session and the 

Presbytery Commission on Ministry, the MIF went “live” on the PCUSA’s Church Leader-

ship Connection website on March 9.  

 

The PNC is currently in the process of evaluating an initial list of potential candidates. If 

anyone knows of a potential candidate, please share that information with any member of 

the PNC or encourage the candidate to contact Kim Braatz at braatc@hotmail.com.  

 

The PNC asks for the prayers of the Congregation as we continue this journey of discovery 

and discernment. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Kim Braatz (Chair)     Dan Baker     Bonnie Hughes     Mike Warntjes 

April 23 / April 30    
Chaplain Darren Beachy                                      
will lead us in worship. 

We are thankful to the Worship Team for coordinating our Supply Pastors. 

mailto:braatc@hotmail.com
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SESSION 

Session Highlights 
 

At its regular monthly meeting, Session had a visit from two members of the Winnebago Presbytery’s Com-

mission on Ministry (COM). They were there to hear from Session and church staff about various aspects of 

Pastor Ken’s ministry with us and how they (COM) can help during the transition to calling an installed pas-

tor. (Pastor Ken was excused from this portion of the meeting.) Much of the information shared will not be 

shared here due to confidentiality but the meeting was very productive.  

 

One item that COM shared with Session was the Presbytery’s Separation Policy. The policy states that when 

a pastoral relationship is dissolved the Presbytery opposes any attempts by either the pastor or the church 

to maintain any kind of relationship, both formal or informal. This is done to make it easier for the new       

incoming pastor.   

 

In other action, Session approved a document prepared by Pastor Ken entitled “What Do We Believe”. It is, in 

essence, the church’s faith statement and will be posted on the church’s website to tell visitors to the site 

what we believe about God and the Bible. 

Session also acted on the following: 

Form a team to review the current background check policy and make recommendations for change 

Approve Endowment Board By-law changes  

Approve PYA’s serving of breakfast on Easter Sunday.  Proceeds will go toward their mission activities. 

 

Earlier in the month, Session met with the Pastor Nominating Committee (PNC) and approved the Ministry 

Information Form (MIF). The form has since been posted on-line and is already attracting interested pasto-

ral candidates.   

 

Looking forward, Session is looking at how we will meet pastoral needs until the next installed pastor ar-

rives. The Worship Team is looking at some creative ways to conduct worship services, which should be in-

teresting. Worship Team is also lining up pulpit supply pastors to lead worship during this transition. The 

COM from Winnebago Presbytery is working on providing a moderator for Session/Congregational meet-

ings. 

 

Prayerfully Submitted, 

 

Dave Erickson 

Clerk of Session 

 

March Highlights 
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April Affirmations from Pastor Ken 

“Not the End.” 
2 Corinthians 5:14-17 

 

“From now on, therefore, we regard no one from a human point of view . . . . If anyone is in Christ, there 

is a new creation: . . . see, everything has become new.” 

 

This coming week, the first full week of April, we will observe Holy Week – the holiest week of our 

Christian Year. On Sunday, April 2 we will gather as we usually do at 9:00 to worship God. That Sun-

day is Palm Sunday. We will wave palms and reenact Jesus’ triumphal procession into Jerusalem. On 

Thursday, April 6, we will gather for worship at 7:00 to observe Maundy Thursday. This was the 

evening when Jesus gathered with his 12 closest followers and celebrated the Jewish festival of Pass-

over. But in this instance, there was no sacrificial lamb. Jesus offered himself as the sacrificial lamb for all humanity. 

 

Friday, Good Friday, marks the day Jesus was killed by crucifixion.  He died on Friday and was buried late in the after-

noon.   

 

On Easter Sunday, April 9, we will joyfully worship and celebrate Jesus’ resurrection from the dead. 

 

When reflecting on the joys of Easter, it’s important to remember that Easter is not an end in itself. Yes, it marks the 

end of the season of Lent, but it is more than that. Easter, like a wedding service, marks both the end of one way of 

living and the beginning of another way of living. 

 

Jesus’ death and resurrection is the transformative, life-changing event for all of life. Nothing is ever the same after 

Jesus’ death and resurrection. No longer do we live for ourselves; doing what we want, what we think is best for us or 

our loved ones. Now, we live for Jesus. That is, we live in a way that is first and foremost pleasing to Jesus. Every other 

consideration comes a distant second. 

 

That means we no longer look at a person’s exterior. We no longer consider their outward appearance, their wealth/

poverty, their social status, sexual orientation, how many children they have or how important they are at work. All of 

those ‘human’ considerations are a distant second.   

 

Now, we look at the inner person. What is in their heart. Now, before condemning someone, we stop and ask how it 

came to be that they did some horrible things. Now, before judging someone, we stop and ponder how they came to be 

in such a situation in the first place. 

 

This way of looking at individuals also applies to how we look at and evaluate churches, including our own. No longer 

do we measure our church, or any church, by the size of its budget, the size of its choir or the size of its youth group. 

We do not evaluate any church, even our own, by the style of its worship, the quality of its music, the beauty of its 

landscaping, or any other human metric. 

 

Instead, we look at a church, especially our own, to see what is in its heart. The landscaping may be beautiful and the 

sanctuary may be huge, but what we must consider is how well that church is looking at, and ministering to, its con-

gregation and others. The old ways of evaluating have to be let go and these new measures embraced. 

 

So, while Easter culminates the holiest week of our year, it is not something we’ll wrap up on Sunday and be done with 

for a while.  Rather, it is a life-changing event pointing us in a new direction.  Easter is the end of Lent, and the begin-

ning of a new way of living. 

 

The good news of Easter is that in Jesus we are ALL new. Even our church. May we all think about each other not ac-

cording to the old, ‘human’ way, but in the new, Easter way.   

 

God’s peace to all,  

Pastor Ken 

 

https://biblia.com/bible/nrsv/2-corinthians/5/14-17
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Fishing Derby -               
April 2 
 
Don’t forget to bring your ’Fish Bank’ 
to church. We can’t wait to see your      
finished product!  You might even win a 
prize!  
Your Fish Bank donations help sup-
port One Great Hour of Sharing. You 
can read more about it here. 

April 9 - Easter Breakfast 

Join us for break-
fast on Easter 
Sunday, April 9. 
Breakfast will be 
served from 7:45 
to 8:45am.  
 
Proceeds from the donations 
collected will be used for    
mission opportunities.  
 
If you would like to help with 
food donations, serving or 
clean up, please contact        
Jennifer in the church office.       

Easter Celebration  

April 9 

10:15 -10:45am  
Join us for fellowship and fun     

activities including an egg hunt! 

We’re celebrating on Easter      

Sunday, April 9, from 10:15-

10:45am.  

 

All the fun takes place in the         

Gathering Room.   

Easter is right around the corner, 
and we need your help!  
 
Wrapped candy and small prizes 
are needed for the Annual Easter 
Egg Hunt. This event is a lot of 
fun for the children of our 
church family.  
 
Please put donations in the       
basket in the office.  
 
Thank you!  
The Learning Team 

Easter Candy Donations 

All Things Palm Sunday and Easter Sunday 

PALM SUNDAY 
COMMUNION SUNDAY 

We worship at 9:00am. If you can’t join us in person,  
please click here to view our live-stream service on Zoom. 

C  E  L  E  B  R  A  T  E     

T H E   S  A  V  I  O  R 

 

 HE   IS  R I S E N 

April 2 - Palm Sunday  
 9:00am Worship  

April 9 - Easter Sunday 
 9:00am Worship  

Join us for worship at 7:00 in the 
sanctuary. If you can’t join us in 
person, please click here to live-
stream our worship service on 
Zoom. 

April 6 - Maundy Thursday April 9 - Easter Sunday 
Worship at 9:00am 

https://specialofferings.pcusa.org/offering/oghs/
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/85742048888?pwd=S0I0MHRERnVTT2tZd0NKS0RscWpLUT09
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/84323834677?pwd=QzFQa3kvQ1RGb2g2TVFvUUFRNXBIdz09
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July 23 - 28 

What is Synod School?  
Synod School is a learning and personal enrichment experience for people of all ages. 

School seeks to create an environment of hospitality, healing, and hope. The week is de-

signed for laity and clergy. as well as individuals and families. Classes and activities for 

adults, youth, and children will be available. This year is the 69th year of Synod School 

in Iowa! People come from all over the country with their friends and families to share 

in this week of worship, study, play, and life together. It is an opportunity to learn some-

thing new, to continue conversations begun by keynote speakers, with others, over meals or a 

board game, to share talents of creativity and music, to worship without being in charge, to be en-

ergized for service, and to enjoy not having to cook for a week. 

 

2023 Synod School Theme: Our Family Story 
…All Jesus did that day was tell stories—a long storytelling afternoon. His storytelling fulfilled 

the prophecy: I will open my mouth and tell stories; I will bring out into the open things hid-

den since the world’s first day. Matthew 13:34-35-34-35 MSG 

 

The theme for Synod School 2023 is “Our Family Story.” As living and breathing entities of Christ, 

we are natural storytellers - whether we believe so or not. Each experience we carry is sewn into 

the tapestry that our ancestors created, and these experiences carry us forward toward relation-

ships and connection with others. Stories from the Bible connect us as children of God. We will 

share time together learning about the differences between historical, literary, and theological 

“chairs” and why, to fully understand stories from the Bible, we must take time in all three chairs 

to better know the rich characters and lessons that we have been given. In a time when biblical 

stories are picked apart to suit a particular message, we will gather and study familiar stories in 

new ways in hopes of gaining a new closeness with God, and each other. 

 

View the 2023 Synod School Catalog Here.  

For more information check out the Synod School Page on the Synod of Lakes and Prayers website.  

https://lakesandprairies.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/03/SScatalog23_B.pdf
https://lakesandprairies.org/engaging-leaders/synod-school/#prev
https://lakesandprairies.org/


 8 

Christians Serving, Learning and Loving 



 9 

Christians Serving, Learning and Loving 

Heart to Heart Fellowship Luncheon 

                 February 12        
 

The tables were beautiful! 

The food was divine. The company was perfection. 

Lucky Linda  won the raffle. Agnes and company joined the festivities. 

 It was a wonderful way to finish a worship-filled morning.   
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Hygiene Drive 

 

The Serving Team sponsored a Hygiene Drive  
for Fond du Lac High School students.  

Thank you to everyone who participated. 

The following is a list of the items donated: 
Shampoo 53, Conditioner 54, Body Wash 22, Bars of Soap 45, Toothbrushes 49, Toothpaste 24, Dental 
Floss 28, Mouthwash 12, Body Lotion 36, Hand Lotion 14, Deodorant/Antiperspirant 18, Lip Balm 14, 
Hand Sanitizer 2.  

 
We also received school supplies:  

Notebooks 28, Pens 63, Pencils 162. 
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Fishing Derby Championship 

 

This is Pretty Pisces 

This is Jo 



 14 

Christians Serving, Learning and Loving 

Presbyterian Youth Association 
Please prayerfully consider if you would like to participate in a mission trip this Summer. Students who        

completed 6th grade in spring 2023 through seniors who graduated in spring 2023 would be eligible to attend. 

Our upcoming fundraising events will benefit a mission trip this Summer, if we do not schedule a trip, we will 

use those proceeds for another mission activity.  ? Or rsvp’s to Jennifer  

Below is a list of activities for the Spring.  

 
Sunday   April 2       Fishing Derby and Pastor Ken’s Farewell Celebration following Palm   

                          Sunday worship. 

 

Saturday  April 8    9:30-11:00am Easter Preparations  

    Set up for Breakfast and Easter Egg Hunt 

 

Sunday               April 9        Easter Breakfast Mission Fundraiser   

• 7:45-8:45am Easter Breakfast will be served  

• 9:00am  Easter Worship  

• 10:15-10:45 Easter Celebration with activities including an egg hunt  

• We need adult and youth volunteers to help with set up, serving and clean up  

• We could use food donations of egg bake, fruit, or pastry items  

 

Saturday            April 15    10:00am-3:00pm  Train Show Fundraiser  

  Come and help in the concession stand to help support the PYA                                     

 missions, with a possible Summer Mission Trip   

 

Sunday               April 16        8:30am-1:00pm  Train Show Fundraiser  

  Come and help in the concession stand to help support a possible Summer            

 Mission Trip or Missions.    

 

Sunday               April 23     Xtreme Air Jump We will need help with transportation.  

  You can bring a friend. 

  RSVP to Jennifer ASAP 

   Schedule 

  Leaving church @ 12:45PM returning @ 5:15PM  

  

 2:00-3:30pm      Jumping Time  

  3:30-4:00pm       Pizza Snack  

  4:00pm                  Leaving Xtreme Air   

  

Payment 

 Payment and PYA Permission Slip due by April 12th.  

$15 fee (including Xtreme Air Grip & Go Socks (required) jump time 

 and pizza snack.) No cost for adult watching.  

Waivers  

• Waivers need to be completed for each individual jumping.  

• Anyone jumping under the age of 18 needs a waiver signed by their parent or 

legal guardian.   

• Waivers can be filled out online at www.xtremeairfun.com.  

http://www.xtremeairfun.com. 
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Sunday   May 7      9:00am Confirmation Worship Service 

                                    Come support the Confirmands as they take the next           

                                    step in their faith journey,  become members of           

                                  the church and affirm their faith  

 

Sunday   May 12   Mother’s Day - celebrate with your family 

 

Wednesday  May 17           4:30pm-6:00pm Loaves and Fishes - at Church of Peace  

 

Sunday              May 21     10:30-11:30am Fall Prevention Training – following worship in Fellowship Hall. 

Learn great life skills for you and others. Excellent training for youth and adults to 

help you communicate, assist and serve people. Recommended for people who are 

planning to visit the Woodlands, attending mission trips, or just visiting aging         

family members.  

Presbyterian Youth Association 

Academic Scholarship Available 

 
Each year the Scholarship Committee is blessed to be able to award scholarships to our youth. 

The Scholarships are made available, through generous donations, to students who are members 

of our church, have demonstrated a commitment to our church, have completed high school 

(with average grades or above) and will be enrolled in an accredited secondary educational in-

stitution. The church is very thankful to families supporting the Memorial Scholarships. We are 

very thankful to God for their gifts. 

 

The application form is available on the church website www.fdlpresbyterian.org and should be 

filled out and submitted electronically by May 1, 2023.  Interviews with all applicants may be 

scheduled to complete the process. Please note that late submissions will not be considered. 

 

General Guidelines for All Scholarships:  

 

Recipient must be a member of this church.  

Recipient must have demonstrated a commitment to the church.  

This commitment has been defined as meeting the following criteria in the past calendar year:   

In-Person or Zoom church worship attendance a minimum of six times in the calendar 

year prior to the scholarship deadline.  

nurturing your faith development in an activity of the Serving, Loving or Learning Teams 

(educational opportunities, mission activities, worship participation, etc.) at least 

twice in the past calendar year    

Recipient is enrolled in an accredited college or university.  

 

We look forward to honoring our graduates in the late Spring.  

 

Learning Team    

Scholarship Team                                   

https://form.jotform.com/200346955091051
http://www.fdlpresbyterian.org
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Information @ Church 

April 1 - Feed My        

Starving Children 

As a reminder, FMSC is a Christian 
nonprofit organization. They        
believe Jesus Christ has called 
them to feed the hungry and serve 
those in need. We strive to follow 
his calling every day in all that we 
do. Through God, FMSC is striving 
to eliminate malnutrition and  
starvation in children throughout 
the world. We hope to instill com-
passion in a generation that hears 
and responds to the cries of those 
in need until all are fed. 
 
The work of Feed My Starving 
Children is deeply personal to       
all the volunteers, donors, food 
distribution partners and meal 
recipients. FMSC has worked hard 
to create nutritious meal formulas 
that really meet the need of starv-
ing people, and this food makes a 
real impact in their lives. So many 
children have a future because 
you donated and volunteered to 
pack meals. Their progress is 
amazing. You can read more 
about it here.  
 
The space is available, the funds 
have been raised and the volun-
teers are ready. On April 1, we 
will all gather at the FDL Fair-
grounds to pack nutritious meals 
for children in need, around the 
world. 
 
You can still donate to FMSC by 
going to our website, here. 
 

April 5 -  

Completion of 

Book Study 

  

“Meeting Jesus at 

the Table” 

A Lenten Study 

by Cynthia M Campbell and 

Christine Coy Fohr. 

 

The last meeting of the Lenten 
Book Study will be April 5, at 
10:15, in the Parlor. It will be led 
by Pastor Ken. 
 
There are still a few books avail-
able if you would like to read it 
on your own. 

April 2  - One Great Hour 

of  Sharing 

One Great Hour of Sharing gifts 

never fail to bring life and hope. 

From initial disaster response       

to ongoing community develop-

ment, the three Presbyterian 

Church (U.S.A.) programs       

supported by One Great Hour of 

Sharing are:   

• Presbyterian Disaster              

Assistance  

• Presbyterian Hunger               

Program   

• Presbyterian Committee        

on the Self-Development of  

People    

All three programs provide        

people with safety, sustenance 

and support.  

 

For more information you can 
click here or here. 
 

April 12 -  Women in Faith 

 
A friend is someone who reaches 
for your hand but touches your 
heart. 

 
Join us on Wednesday, April 12, 

from 5:30-7:30pm. We will share a 

light meal, followed by a fun time 

of fellowship and crafting.  

 

We will start the evening by pre-

paring our own pizzas. Bring your 

favorite toppings or a dish to pass. 

Following dinner, we will share 

recipes and crafts.  Bring craft pro-

jects, materials, patterns, or unfin-

ished projects to share with each 

other.    

 

Please contact Jennifer if you have 

any questions.  

April 10 -  Parent/Youth 

Bible Class Registration 

 
Our tradition, at First 

Presbyterian Church, 

is to give each student, 

third grade or above, a 

Bible of their own. It is a gift 

from our church community.  

 

Contact Jennifer at the church 

office by April 10th to register for 

the Parent/Youth Bible Worship 

Class on April 16th at 10:15am.   

 

Bibles will be presented during 

worship on Sunday, April 23. 

https://www.fmsc.org/impact-of-our-work/success-stories
https://www.eservicepayments.com/cgi-bin/Vanco_ver3.vps?appver3=Fi1giPL8kwX_Oe1AO50jRmIneu92GztRHRhiG2FdBerHO3iVYxvvxhHjRfLOeq662EvVVAEjqawDomKT1pbouRV5G-qGnskgBr24xs4LVMg=3
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/what-we-do/
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/story/pt-0321-oghs/
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April 21 - Cribbage 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Fellowship Hall  

7:00-9:00pm 
Join us for Cribbage! You’re invited 

for a fun-filled evening of cribbage. 

If you don’t know how to play, we 

will be happy to teach you! Bring 

your own beverage; snacks will be 

provided. We hope to see you 

there! 

First Presbyterian Church is collect-
ing yarn for Taycheedah Prison. 
There are baskets, outside of the 
church office for your donations .If 
you have any questions please 
email:  
Cassadra.Wegner@Wisconsin.gov.   

Day Wednesday   
Date April 19  
Time 6:30pm  

Click here to register. A ZOOM link 
will be emailed to you from 
Breeze! 

April 19 -  Bingo  

Where    Grace Christian 

When    April 13 

Open        4:30-6:00pm 

Donation   $25.00 Cash Only 

 

If you have any questions contact 
Grace Christian Church at:  

920.923.5292 or 
rachelrudzik@gccfdl.org 

April 13 - Ruby’s Pantry   

• Food distribution will take 
place at GRACE CHRISTIAN 
CHURCH. Please enter on the 
EAST side. Park on the South 
side of the building. 

• Online registration is available 
here. Please arrive at your      
appointed time. 

• All guests must enter the    
building to register and receive 
their pick-up number. 

• Further instructions will be 
available, once guests have   
registered. 

• Two food shares are allowed, 
per vehicle. 

• Trunk must be empty 

• Food will be loaded into trunks 
by our volunteers 

• Do not bring boxes, bags, etc. for 
food 

• Bathroom facilities are not 
available to the public 

If you are interested in volunteer-

ing, at Ruby’s Pantry please        

complete the application at: 

www.rubyspantry.org.   

Boy Scout Troop 702 
     

The Ledge to Lakes District Dinner 

was held on March 16 to celebrate 

the Scouting year, review the 

events and achievements, and to 

honor District level leaders and 

Eagles Scouts.  

 

Troop 702 Scoutmaster, Peter Pe-

terson and adult Committee Mem-

ber Nicki Schoofs received the 

prestigious Award of Merit. The 

District Award of Merit recognizes 

exemplary efforts of District Scout-

ers. Without them, the program 

would not be a success.  

 

April 23 - Growing                 

         Connections 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Carol Smith will lead the discus-

sion as we celebrate Earth Day. 

mailto:Cassandra.Wegner@Wisconsin.gov
https://fdlfirstpresb.breezechms.com/form/90c75b
https://www.rubyspantry.org/signup/71
http://www.rubyspantry.org
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May 21 - Volunteer Training 
  

Have you ever thought about volunteering at the Woodlands Senior Park but       

weren’t sure what to expect?  

 

As a church, we have volunteered in a variety of ways, over the years, at the        

Woodlands. Once again, we are looking for ways to connect with the residents at the 

Woodlands again.  

 

You are welcome to join us or volunteer on your own. With busy lives, we know it can be hard to 

find time to volunteer. However, the benefits of volunteering are enormous to you, your family, 

and your community. 

  

Volunteering enriches the lives of seniors, and it can enrich your life, as well. Volunteers can be 

an integral part of bringing the feeling of home to the elderly, living in a nursing care environ-

ment. Volunteers can help with a wide array of activities including Bingo, crafts, games, fishing, 

reading, gardening, music and more!   

 

Charlie Pratt, Activity Director/Volunteer Coordinator, from the Woodlands Senior 

Park, will lead us in a general volunteer orientation and fall prevention training. 

  

        When  Sunday, May 21 

Where  First Presbyterian Church 

Time  10:30-11:30am  
 

Family and Youth Camp Opportunities 

 
Do you want to go to summer camp?   

 

Daycholah Center (Green Lake) and Moon Beach (St. Germain) are 

two great camps that are ideal choices for people of all ages. Each 

week campers gather to share, play, relax and discuss not to mention, 

swimming, canoeing, crafting and making new friends. 

 

Information and registration forms are also available on the United Church Camps, Inc. website 

www.ucci.org.   

 

If you wish to apply for financial aid, please fill out the Presbytery Campership Application 

(available in the church office or on Presbytery website  http://winnebagopresbytery.org/wp-

content/uploads/2013/04/Camp-Scholarship-Application.pdf ) leaving the “amount your 

church can pay” line blank and give to the church as soon as possible.  The Presbytery may   

provide approximately one quarter of the cost and our church’s contribution will be deter-

mined based on the number of applicants. 

 

Scholarships are also available from First Presbyterian Church. First Presbyterian Church      

has established a process for applying for a scholarship (campership) for Church 

Camps.  Campership Applications are on the table outside the office or here Campership 

Form.  All campership applications must be submitted for consideration to the Campership 

Committee.  Please return all forms to the church office. 

http://www.ucci.org/
http://winnebagopresbytery.org/wp-content/uploads/2013/04/Camp-Scholarship-Application.pdf
http://winnebagopresbytery.org/wp-content/uploads/2013/04/Camp-Scholarship-Application.pdf
https://fdlpresbyterian.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/04/Campership-Form.pdf
https://fdlpresbyterian.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/04/Campership-Form.pdf
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In April 

First Presbyterian Focus 
 
Please send submissions for the 
Newsletter to: 
 

fdloffice@fdlpresbyterian.org.  

Deacon of the Month 

Mary Ellen McMeen                     

mellies1@icloud.com  

 

Elder of the Month 

Cheryl Clarenbach 

Cherylclarenbach@gmail.com 

Prayers* and Praises 

Electronic Ways to Keep in Touch 
 

Website www.fdlpresbyterian.org 

Facebook First Presbyterian Church, Fond du Lac

    

YouTube First Presbyterian Church Fond du Lac 

Brian Conran   

Gary Grasse 

Pat Dilling 

Gib Dilling 

Arnold Leestma 

Jesse Fisher 

Silas Willey 

Jane Devine   

Jerry and Mary Heider 

Chastity Geisthardt  

Joan Steininger 

Lynn K. 

Carol Wetzel 

Sheryl Brown 

 

Prayer Partners 

Send prayer requests to: 

fdloffice@fdlpresbyterian.org 

 
*Names will remain on the prayer list 

for 2 weeks. Please contact the office 

if a name should be on the list for a 

longer length of time. 

 

YouTube worship services can 

be found here. 

Monday - Wednesday  
9:00am - 5:00pm 
 
Thursday   
9:00am - Noon 
 
Friday 
Closed 

April Worship   

Sunday Morning  
 

9:00am        In-Person Worship 

         Live Stream via ZOOM 

  

•  Masks are no longer required. 

•  Physical distancing is no longer           

required. 

•  Nursery is available. Children          

must be supervised by a parent         

or guardian. Nursery care is not             

provided by the church. 

  

Liturgists 

We are looking for people to be 

liturgists. It’s a wonderful way to 

participate  in worship. 

 

You can sign up here. 

http://www.fdlpresbyterian.org
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCpwXSBUZyuBC_t8SnXg0wLQ
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1r7xIO10qrx3M_41GTmmfaG1DsBs7H-t94ZGn4qLCH3w/edit
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Christians Serving, Learning and Loving 

Church Staff 
 
Pastor Ken Locke 
pastor@fdlpresbyterian.org 
 
Jennifer Zander  
Director of Christian Education 
jzander@fdlpresbyterian.org 
 
Kris Bartelt 
Worship Coordinator 
kbartelt@fdlpresbyterian.org 
 
Mary Robotka 
Financial Assistant 
mrobotka@fdlpresbyterian.org 
 
Deb Zorn 
Communications Coordinator 
dzorn@fdlpresbyterian.org 

Volunteer Staff 
 
John Neville 
Treasurer 
jneville@charter.net 
 
Judy Dassow 
Assistant Treasurer 
jnjdassow@gmail. com  
  
Dave Weber 
Custodian Assistant    
weber.david.dianne@gmail.com  
 

Deacons 
 
Judy Dassow 
jnjdassow@gmail.com  
 
Gail & Orv Kamphuis 
okamphuis@charter.net 
 
Debby Lorenz 
daalorenz@gmail.com  
 
Mary Ellen McMeen 
mellies1@icloud.com 
 
Linda Neville 
jneville@charter.net  
 
Jolene Schry 
rjschry@charter.net 
 
Dick Sleder 
rssleder65@att.net  
 
Carol Smith 
smith9007@yahoo.com 
 
Lew Smith 
lewissmith2568@yahoo.com 
 
Deb Spoerke 
debra.spoerke@yahoo.com  
 
Amber Summeril 
ericksonambere@yahoo.com  
 
 

Elders on Session 
 
Dave Erickson 
Clerk of Session       
djericks975@att.net  
 
Mary Bacon      
bitsinbacon5@gmail.com 
 
Susan Baker                                       
baker.mojo@yahoo.com  

 
Cheryl Clarenbach 
cjlefeber@hotmail.com 
 
Brian Conran 
odosou@mac.com 
 
Debbie Cooley 
tdcooley@charter.net 
 
Jim Dassow 
jnjdassow@gmail.com 
 
Laurie Leestma-Christie 
lleestmarnccm@gmail.com 
 
Joanne Marchionda                          
jomarchionda@me.com  
 
Mike Warntjes   
warntjes@charter.net  
 
  
 

Social Media and Website 

www.fdlpresbyterian.org First Presbyterian Church, Fond du Lac first presbyterian church fond du lac 

 
1225 Fourth Street      Fond du Lac, Wisconsin 54935      Voice 920.922.0425     Email fdloffice@fdlpresbyterian.org 

https://fdlfirstpresb.breezechms.com/people/view/6526370#
https://fdlfirstpresb.breezechms.com/people/view/6526378#
https://fdlfirstpresb.breezechms.com/people/view/6524760#
mailto:baker.mojo@yahoo.com
http://www.fdlpresbyterian.org/
https://www.facebook.com/First-Presbyterian-Church-Fond-du-Lac-112242092141126/

